

St. Matthews Library 3940 Grandview Ave. We meet on the 2nd Tuesday of every month at 6:30



SAVE THE DATE

Our city-wide tree initiative and giveaway will be extended to May 31. If you are interested in planting a tree in your front easement please email us.



whitehouse.gov cdc.gov kycovid19.ky.gov governor.ky.gov

2020 VERSION 2

CITY OF BELLEWOOD

WWW.BELLEWOODKY.ORG

BELLEWOOD NEWSLETTER

TERM: SPRING | ISSUE 5 | APRIL 2020

A NEW SPRING FOR ALL OF US



Welcome to Spring in the City of Bellewood and happy belated Easter. Since the last newsletter in January, much has changed. Things we take for granted and things we have been looking forward to have been put on hold, cancelled, or taken away. This pandemic had been a challenge for everyone and most likely a different experience for each of us. Whether you are trying to teach your kids from home, juggle your full-time job while managing kids, unable to see a loved one near or far away, unable to see your own children or grandchildren, or have had the unfortunate news that your job was lost, I hope that the end is near and that we can return to our new normal...whatever that will be.

During this stay at home period, we have been blessed with some beautiful weather sprinkled in between the chilly and rainy April days. One can't help but notice all of the neighbors that have been staying active and taking advantage of the nice weather by filling up the streets of Bellewood with walks and bike rides. Thank you to everyone for continuing to utilize social distancing while on the streets and for sharing the road appropriately with everyone. While we transition through the opening of Kentucky over the coming weeks, we ask that you continue to use social distancing while on a walk or bike ride in the city. If you happen to see a friend and a neighbor, you're encouraged to say hello from a distance and continue on with your activity.

With all of the activity going on our streets and with kids being homeschooled and soon to be out for the summer, I ask that now more than ever, you respect the speed limits on our streets. We need to share the streets and always be looking for anyone walking/running and especially need to vigilant about our smallest kids in the city. To that end, we will be painting the stripes on our speed humps and making those visible for all vehicles coming through Bellewood.

Here is to good health for each of you and all of your loved ones. Let's keep Bellewood a great place to live by being kind and neighborly. Let's also keep our city a safe place to live by obeying all traffic laws. My family hopes to see you on a walk soon. Please stop and say hi...from a responsible distance.

- Mayor Mark Klein

CITY OF BELLEWOOD WEBSITE UPGRADE

As of Friday, May 1, the new City of Bellewood website will be going live. It was time for a facelift and to create a website that is more user friendly and accessible on mobile devices. For the last several years, Ashton Advertising has been helping us maintain the website and posting new ordinances, newsletters, meeting minutes, etc. The commission decided it was time to have a more modern and up-to-date website that we would be proud of and would be easy for Bellewood residents to find news, information, and many other things. Please know that each month during our meetings we approve the previous meetings notes and financials of the city and post them to the website. They will be very easy for you to locate on our new site.



Please visit www.BellewoodKY.org and visit the site and offer up and feedback you'd like. We will be adding more pictures as flowers and trees continue to bloom to showcase the beauty of this great small city. We hope you are proud of the website and are open to sharing your ideas to make the site even better.

REMINDER TO PET OWNERS



As we continue to approach warmer weather, we will see more pet owners outside taking walks throughout the city. Please be a good neighbor and clean up after your pets on public and private property. The commission asks that you always have your pets on a leash unless they are enclosed in a backyard.

COMMISSION CORNER

YARD SALE AND BLOCK PARTY

As of now, our annual yard sale and block party will both be put on hold until further notice. We will wait to see if we are able to conduct one or both of these in a safe way.

NEIGHBORHOOD BOOKLET

Attached to this newsletter is a city-wide address/name booklet. Please find your information and let me know if anything needs to be corrected. If you would like an electronic copy, email me below.

CityOfBellewoodKY@gmail.com

Interested In Joining The Commission?

This November we will have an election for city commissioners. This is a 2-year term whereas the Mayor is a 4-year term. If interested, please email <u>CityOfBellewoodKY@gmail.com</u> to fill out an application form for the election.

ARE YOU ON SOCIAL MEDIA? FOLLOW THE CITY OF BELLEWOOD!!!

Email: CityofBellewoodKY@gmail.com
Twitter: @CityOfBellewood
FaceBook: City of Bellewood
Instagram: CityOfBellewood
Website: BellewoodKY.org